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29th September 2019

Re Planning Application 19/01507/OUT

Erection of dwelling and formation of access at 48 Twitchen Holcombe Rogus

Our Council considered the above application at its meeting on Thursday 26th September.

Our Council objects to the grant of planning permission for the proposed development for the following reasons:

1. The application site is not suitable for development for a new dwelling given that the site and the adjoining highway are subject to serious flooding. It is understood that the site has been subject to flooding three times in the last 18 months.  Our Council noted the letter of objection sent by the owners of an adjoining property (Timewells Orchard) and agrees with what is said in that letter as illustrated by the submitted photographs.

2. The serious run-off that currently exists would be exacerbated by the creation of additional access way and the introduction of a new dwelling and parking areas on the application site.

3. The applicant’s surface water drainage strategy cannot, in our Councils opinion, conceivably address the serious flooding issues affecting this site and the adjoining highway.

4. The application site is small and erection of a two-storey dwelling on the site would adversely affect the street scene immediately adjoining the Holcombe Rogus Conservation Area. 

5. The creation of a new visibility splay proposed by the applicant would be unsightly.

6. Apart from the issue of flooding, the road narrows at the site of the proposed access way and given the size of the application site, there is a strong likelihood that more cars will park outside or near the children’s playground with a consequent danger to children.

6. Any encouragement of additional parking on the highway should be avoided since this is hazardous for other road users generally. Vehicles frequently travel at 30 mph, and sometimes faster, along the narrow road.

Our Council asks MDDC to refuse planning permission for the proposed development. If nevertheless the Council’s officers are minded to grant planning permission under delegated powers, our Council asks that this planning application is called in for consideration by MDDC Planning Committee.

If, contrary to the objections raised by our Council, MDDC determine to grant planning permission for the proposed development, our Council ask that any Section 106 contributions arising from the application be allocated for the refurbishment of the Holcombe Rogus Play Area.

Yours faithfully

Leslie Findlay
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